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December 16, 2020 

 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

State of New York 

Public Service Commission 

Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

RE: Case 20-E-0376-   In the Matter of the 2019 Amendment to the Public Authorities Law, Section, 

1005 (C. 58, L. 2019), Relating to Expanded Authority for the New York 

Power Authority to Contribute to Existing Economic Development 

Customers and Serve New Governmental Entities 

  

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

The attached postponement supplement is hereby submitted by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation 

d/b/a National Grid (“Company”) regarding Case 20-E-0376. 

 

   Supplement of Postponement No. 61 

   To PSC No. 220 – Electricity 

Effective:  January 15, 2021 

 

 This filing is made to allow the Department of Public Service Staff more time to review the filing 

presently before the NYS Public Service Commission  (“Commission”), filed by the Company on August 31, 

2020 in the above mentioned case number. This filing proposes the effective date of the tariff leaves be 

postponed until February 1, 2021.  

 

 The company requests the supplement go into effect on less than 30 days’ notice on January 15, 2021. 

The Company also, respectfully requests a waiver of the Commission’s rules and regulations regarding 

newspaper publication.  

 

 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

/s/ Carol Teixeira 

 

Carol Teixeira  

Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 

Carol Teixeira 

Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
 

 

 Received: 12/17/2020 


